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The Basque Youth Observatory has organized the four courses of its 2021 training plan 

 

Along March, the Basque Youth Observatory has organized four editions of the course “Strategy for 

the prevention of gender-based violence with youth in formal and non-formal education” 

The main objective of this training is to offer both technical and political decision-makers, as well as 

professionals from public and private entities that and policy makers of the administration, as well as 

professionals from public and private entities that and private entities working in the field of youth, 

resources for the prevention of gender-based violence. 

The course was given by Eider Goiburu, social psychologist, sex educator and equality technician.  

38 people attended and the training sessions were divided into two working groups: 

 Group A: made up of formal education workers: teachers, guidance counsellors, coeducation 

officers, education technicians, etc. 

 Group B: made up of non-formal education workers: educators, youth workers, etc. 

The courses took a total of 10 hours spread over two sessions and the average assessments (on a 

scale from 0 to 10) provided by attendees were as follow: 

 

 


